Wanites

ANNOUNCEMENTS

48th Annual General Meeting by Ashley Cheng

Date: 16 June 2017 (Friday)

Time: 6:30 p.m.

Venue: The Chinese Club, 14th Floor, 21 Connaught Road, Central, Hong Kong

REPORTS

Birthday celebration for Fr. Deignan and other Jesuit Fathers on March 18, 2017

A birthday party for Fr. Deignan and other Jesuit Fathers, which was co-organized by WYHKPSA and WYKPSA, was held on 18th March 2017 at the Ricci Hall, HKU.

'DSS Consultation' tab launched

The School has included a 'DSS Consultation' tab on its official web page (http://web.wahyan.edu.hk/). If you have any questions, please write to the School at wyhk-dss@wahyan.edu.hk



Spring Dinner 2017

The WYPSA Spring Dinner 2017 was held on Thursday, 23th February 2017 at the Metropol Restaurant, Admiralty.



WYHK Alumni Choir

WYHK Alumni Choir held its successful debut mini-concert on November 25, 2016 at the St John's Cathedral, Central.



Reunion Dinner 2016

The Annual Reunion Dinner 2016, which might have given some special meaning to those old boys with their graduation year ending with "6", was held on 10th November 2016 at the School Hall of Wah Yan College, Hong Kong.



Students of the Year (S.O.Y.) 2016-17

by Silas Chan, Convenor

Saturday, 5th November 2016 was a big day to Cheang Sin Yeung Clarence 鄭善陽 (Class 5H), Yeung Chuen Chit Piers 楊傳節 (Class 5C) and Yuen Lok Hei Edwin 袁樂熙 (Class 5H). They were elected, amongst the 5 candidates, as Outstanding Students of the Year during the Second Stage by a panel consisting of Mr. Julian Ng, Vice-Principal and the former SOYs in October 2016. Each of them was awarded a cash prize of HK\$3,000 from the PSA.

The Final Stage of the Student Ambassador Election was then held in the afternoon on 5th November in the Conference of the School. The interview panel was comprised of Silas Chan (Convenor), Principal So, Martin Kwan (Past President), Gary Ching (Past President), Simon Cheng (Past President), Anthony Ip (President), Thomas Tsang (Chairman) and Peter Tang (Vice Chairman). After sessions of presentation and group discussion, Yeung Chuen Chit Piers 楊傳節 (Class 5C) was elected as the Student Ambassador 2016. He will represent the school to visit the Fan Francisco Bay Area Chapter in July 2017, and the trip will be fully sponsored by the PSA.

Congratulations to the SOYs and the Student Ambassador and special thanks to the interview panels and coordinators for both stages.

Wah Yan 2nd Golf Tournament 2016

by Fong Hup, Golf Convenor

The second golf tournament organized by our Association for the year 2016 was held on Wednesday, 2 November, 2016 at the Old Course of the Hong Kong Golf Club in Fanling. A total of 19 members participated in the match.

The final results were as follows:

William Kwan Trophy - Gross Score

Winner: Mr. Simon Lee

Runner-up: Dr. Godwin Leung

Eric Ko Cup - Stableford

Winner: Mr. Paul Tan

Runner-up: Dr. William Ho

Other Winners

Longest Drive on hole #6: Mr. Gordon Lee

Longest Drive on hole #17: Mr. Stanley Lah

Nearest to the Pin on hole #3: Mr. Paul Tan

Nearest to the Pin on hole #16: Mr. Cheung Yuk Tong

Consolation Prize: Mr. Stanley Lah

Council Members for 2016-2017



President

Mr. Ip Fuk Wah Anthony 葉福華 (71)

Vice Presidents

Dr. So Ying Lun 蘇英麟校長 (77)

Mr. Leung Yip Wang Julian 梁業宏 (91)

Chairman

Dr. Tsang Ho Fai Thomas 曾浩輝 (83)

Vice Chairman

Mr. Tang Kwok Hong Peter 鄧國康 (78)

Honorary Secretary

Dr. Cheng Chi Kin Ashley 鄭志堅 (80)

Honorary Treasurer

Mr. Gary Ching 程瀚陞 (86)

Council Members

Mr. Nee Sung 孫輗 (72)

Mr. Fong Cheung Fat 方長發 (74)

Mr. Lo Wing Sun 羅榮新 (77)

Mr. Cheng Wai Hung Willie 鄭偉雄 (80)

Mr. Choy Ming Fai Ryan 蔡明暉 (80)

Dr. Tan Kang John 陳岡 (81)

Mr. Tam Wai Kit Andrew 譚偉傑 (84)

Mr. Ng Siu Man Julian 吳少文 (86)

Mr. Hau Ka Pun Ivan 侯加彬 (88)

Mr. Cheung Ngah Tak Arthur 張雅德 (90)

Mr. Chu Ho Kwan Raphael 朱皓琨 (90)

Mr. Yu Kam Hung Leo 余鑑洪 (91)

Mr. Li Tze Tsun Craig 李子駿 (92)

Mr. Poon Kam Lun Albert 潘錦崙 (92)

Mr. Sum Kwan Ming Patrick 岑君銘 (92)

Mr. Tsui Chi Hin Brian 徐子軒(92)

Mr. Lai Cheuk Wai Chiwi 黎卓威 (97)

Mr. Lam Chung Shun Johnson 林鍾遜 (97)

Mr. Kwok Cheuk Hang Justin 郭卓珩 (98)

Mr. Lau Chun Kit Kenneth 劉俊傑 (00)

Mr. Ng Kei Bok Nelson 吳基博 (00)

Mr. Tung Yat Ngok Rocky 董一岳 (00)

Dr. Hon Ki Adrian 韓琦 (01)

Mr. Lee Ho Yin Derek 李浩然 (01)

Mr. Wai Chi Yeung 韋智揚 (01)

Mr. Leung Ho Kiu Stephen 梁浩翹 (02)

Mr. Wong Kwok Lun Collin 黃國綸 (02)

Others

Council Chaplain: Rev. Fr. John C. Coghlan S.J.

Membership Registrar: Mr. Yu Kam Hung Leo 余鑑洪 (91)

Webmaster: Mr. Poon Kam Lun Albert 潘錦崙 (92)

Junior Alumni Council Chairman (JAC): Mr. Ho Hei Chi Joseph 何曦知 (14)

International Network Convener (INC): Mr. Michael Au 區世澤 (69) Incorporated Management Committee Representative (IMC): Mr. Gary Ching 程瀚陞 (86)

School Advisory Committee Representative (SAC): Mr. Tung Yat Ngok Rocky 董一岳 (00)

Wah Yan One Family Foundation Representative: Mr. Kwan Ping Yiu Martin 關平耀 (80)

Chairman's Report 2016-17

With 34 council members in its 2016/17 term, WYHKPSA strived to fulfil its mission to foster bonding among WYHK alumni and support the work and activities of the school.

Many enthusiastic council members took their precious time to organize all kinds of activities for the benefit of old boys, students, teachers and Fathers. May I take this opportunity to express my gratitude to all our advisors, council members and members of WYHKPSA for their support, advice and contributions.

The following is a summary of highlights for our 2016/17 term:

1. Meetings

AGM 2015-16

The AGM was held on June 24, 2016 at the Chinese Club, Central, Hong Kong, where the new Council was elected.

2. Dinners and Gatherings

Speech Day and Reunion Dinner

The Annual Speech Day 2015-16 was held on November 10, 2016. It was followed by a Reunion Dinner organized by the WYHKPSA at the school hall.

Spring Dinner

The Spring Dinner was held on February 23, 2017 at the Metropol Restaurant, Admiralty. Turnout was exceptionally high and the evening was enjoyed by alumni across generations.

Birthday Parties for Jesuit Fathers

Two birthday parties, co-organized with WYKPSA, were held on October 10, 2016 (at WYK) and March 18, 2017 (at Ricci Hall). The latter party was celebrated with Fr. Deignan's 90th birthday.

Wine & Dine

Two Wine & Dine events were organized during the year.

3. Mentorship and Fraternities

Mentorship Program

The mentorship program organized various activities including a mentors/mentees matching meeting, CV and Personal Statement Writing Workshop, Christmas gathering, career fair,

and an interview workshop. The latter was held on May 13, 2017 together with Marymount Alumni Association for students of both WYHK and Marymount.

Fraternities

Finance, legal and medical fraternities organized their respective dinners and functions, some conjointly with WYK. A core group was formed and held a meeting at the school on January 14, 2017 to pave way for the setting up of an Education Fraternity.

4. Interest groups and Sports

WYHK Alumni Choir

WYHK Alumni Choir held monthly practices and made its successful debut mini-concert at the St John's Cathedral, Central on November 25, 2016.

Wah Yan Football League

WYHKPSA continued to co-organize the Wah Yan Football League with WYK. A prize presentation was made on September 24, 2016.

Marathon

The Standard Chartered Marathon was held on February 12, 2017. About 200 students/alumni/parents took part to help raise funds for sports development of both Wah Yans.

5. Support for student activities

Subsidies for student activities

WYHKPSA subsidized about 10 applications for activities from students and school organizations, setting aside a total budget of HK\$25,000.

Students of the Year (SOY) and Student Ambassador

Pearce Yeung, Clarence Cheang, Yuen Lok Hei were elected SOY by the selection panel this year. Pearce Yeung was selected as the Student Ambassador of 2016-17. Jerry Guo, the Student Ambassador of 2015-16, visited Toronto, Canada in August 2016 together with his counterpart from WYK.

Miscellaneous

WYHKPSA assisted in the sales of an album in relation to the Jesuits in HK 90th Anniversary.

Close liaison was made with the organizers of the International Reunion 2017 in San Francisco to be held in July 2017.

WYHKPSA was represented in the preparatory meeting for the celebration of 100/95 anniversaries of the two Wah Yans.

Conclusion

It has been a fruitful term for the WYHKPSA. With our alumni's unfailing support and love of our alma mater, I am certain that WYHKPSA will continue to prosper and stand by our school to meet various challenges and opportunities in the coming years.

Tsang Ho Fai, Thomas (83) Chairman, WYHKPSA (2016-17)

Wahyanites is an official newsletter published by the 'Wah Yan (Hong Kong) Past Students Association Ltd.' aiming at promoting communication among its members. You are most welcome to submit your article to the Editorial Board by email: wyhkpsa@wahyan.edu.hk. Ideas and opinions expressed in articles appearing in this Wahyanites are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the ideas and opinions of the Editorial Board, the School or the Association.